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September 20, 2021 
 
Dear Pacer Families and Students,  

RE: New Lunchtime Protocols 

We are adjusting our current lunchtime protocols as of Monday September 20th and allowing 
students in the school building during lunch with safety protocols in place. We will be using as 
many indoor spaces as possible to maximize our space and minimize density in order to respect 
individuals’ personal space and avoid unintentional physical contact. We have noon hour 
supervisors who will be monitoring behavior and reminding students of our protocols in place. 
Please remind your child to be respectful at all times towards our noon hour supervisors. 

Here are the details of our lunchtime protocols: 

Students are welcome inside the school building at lunch. 

 Students must wear a mask at all times 
 Students may remove their masks only when seated and actively eating or drinking 
 Students may sit on the floor in the hallways with their backs to the lockers and in groups 

of 3 - 4 students as long as they are not impeding movement in the hallway 
 Cafeteria will be open to buy lunch items 

o There will be markers on the floor allowing for spacing in the lineup and safe 
flow to and from the cafeteria tills. 

o There will be limited capacity for seating, eating or drinking at the cafeteria 
tables. No standing will be allowed in the seating area. 

 Students may have the option to spend lunch in their period 2 classrooms at the discretion 
of that teacher. 

o Students may only be in their own period 2 class for lunch 
 Learning Commons will be open at lunch with limited capacity and NO EATING 

ALLOWED 
 The Atrium area will have limited seating available during lunch 
 Students are asked to respect the limited capacity signs throughout the building (common 

areas, washrooms and meeting spaces) 

This is our most recent adjustment to our Safety Protocols as we prepare for more inclement 
weather while maximizing our school space for lunch hour as we continue to work towards a 
more normal school year. 

Yours truly, 
 
 
Mr. J. Pavão   Ms. M. Callander  Mr. M. Annandale 
Principal   Vice-Principal   Vice-Principal 
 
 


